


KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
Division of Water Resources 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 
TO: Files                                                     DATE: October 18, 2021 
 
FROM:  Austin McColloch                                  RE: Change Application,  
    File No. 10,335 
 
 

Seaboard Foods LLC filed the referenced application for Change in Point of Diversion that 
was received on August 16, 2021 to move the location of a battery of wells in Morton County, 
Kansas.  

 
On October 15, 2021 in discussion with the applicant, it was determined that the application 

was not necessary as a previous approval for change dated May 18, 2020 provided authority for 
the move. The owner requests to withdraw the application and use the filing fee of $200 to be 
applied to a temporary permit for another project. Due to confusion in the change application 
process and possible miscommunication with DWR staff, the request should be processed. 

 
There will be no Findings and Order issued for this withdrawal, if we were to catch this error 

when the application was filed, we would not have accepted it in the first place.   
 
 
 
 

   Austin McColloch 
  Assistant Water Commissioner 
  Garden City Filed Office 
   

10/18/2021: Removed Change App Request  
from WRIS.  Placed "VOID" comment in DW.
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